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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 1, 2017
2:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Niki Brunson (Chair), Danny Ferreira
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Commissioner Brunson and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
The minutes of the May 4, 2017 Audit Committee meeting were approved as distributed.
2017-388 (Authorizing Economic Development Agreement among City, Macquarie Holdings (U.S.A.) Inc. & Macquarie Global Services (USA) LLC to Support Expansion of Company's Operations): Jeff Clements explained the ordinance and the proposed incentive package. Commissioner Ferreira reiterated his long-standing opposition to incentives to private businesses on philosophical grounds, believing that tax dollars should be spent on public services and infrastructure and not to benefit particular companies. The question of whether Article 7 of the Florida Constitution prohibits such incentives was raised; the TRUE Commission has never received a response from the General Counsel’s Office opining on the legality of such incentives. No recommendation was made because the ordinance will be acted upon by the City Council on a fast-track basis before the next TRUE Commission meeting.
2017-403 (Barnett Building and Laura Street Trio redevelopment incentives): Commissioner Ferreira again reiterated his opposition to this type of economic development incentives, especially with regard to the transfer of parking garage property at no cost and the REV grant reduction of property tax revenue availability for general purpose governmental needs. Again, a report from the General Counsel about the legality of economic development incentives is necessary. Ms. Brunson said that the TRUE Commission needs to develop a sound and detailed rationale for its opposition to these types of deals if the commission’s opposition to the incentives is to have any effect.
2017-375 (renewal of SMG venue operations contract): Jeff Clements explained that SMG has managed the City’s public venues since the early 1990s on a series of contracts and extension options. SMG and the City desired to change some of the terms of the current contract (due to expire in early 2018), so have agreed to a new 5-year contract with two 1-year extension options. Mr. Clements explained the substantive changes in the contract terms.
2017-377 (Authorize a Purchase & Sale Agreement with Adeeb Properties, LLC, for Property in Historic Springfield Neighborhood at 1850 N. Main St.): Mr. Clements explained that the bill conveys a City-owned building on North Main Street, as a result of an RFP response, for $1,000 and payment of approximately $90,000 in back taxes to be used as a restaurant and micro-brewery. Chairwoman Brunson asked for further information about why an RFP was issued for the property instead of selling it via the tax certificate process that would usually be used for a tax-reverted property.
Public Comment
Blake Harper was curious, with regard to 2017-377, if the tax deed process is subordinate to mortgage rights and how close the building is to a church. Ms. Brunson said that the property is on the same block as a church, which is not opposing the opening of the proposed microbrewery. Mr. Harper questioned what might happen to the alcohol/church distance limitation if the original owner no longer owns the property and another party buys it.
The committee will meet again on June 15th.
Meeting adjourned: 3:02 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief - Council Research Division    Posted  6.2.17   2:30 p.m.
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